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Dear friends, 

When my surgery was declared and approximate recovery time was noted I 

looked at my stack of books and thought, “Well, thankfully I have much 

reading!” However, I soon discovered that my body was overriding my 

brain and my plans! This means much of the stack is still intact. 

In my stack of books, I set them up as to priority of reading. At various 

times I move books and down the stack. This book by Charles Mark is one 

I recently moved to the top of the pile. I am glad I did.   

This book is one of several I have read on emerging research on how our 

brains are thought to function. Some of the books make the argument that 

we are hardwired for God! 

Most are acquainted with thoughts on IQ (intelligence quotient) testing and 

research which measure “smartness.” In recent years, there is emerging 

research on people’s EQ (emotional quotient). This book, like a few others, 

explores yet another new and emerging area of interest, SQ (spiritual 

quotient). In other words, this book, and others, calls us to look at our 

natural spiritual selves.  

While the arguments in this book are compelling I think I 

would like to see more research before I can fully support this 

new area of spiritual consideration. As an aside, I think it is 

fair for me to note that much research (or can I say nearly all 

research) in the area of spirituality being published today is 

by social scientists, the medical community, and the business 

world and NOT by the church! Notwithstanding this opinion, 

I accept one of the main thrusts of the book – that we are 

neglecting one side of our brains.  

For centuries, we used both our left brain and right brain as 

one brain. But, as Charles Mark writes that with the 

development of the printing press we unleashed a new age of 

left-brain focus. The left-brain was unleashed because of the 

new power of “reading, writing, and arithmetic.” Mark notes 

that children naturally learn to sing (right-brain) but have to 

develop skills to read etc. (left-brain). He states that we now 

use our left-brain 90% of the time and as such need to re-

connect with our right- brain.  

In my view, the historical churches continue to be left-brain 

focused. They use structure to help people through religion to 
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find spirituality. New evangelical churches etc., however, tend to focus on the emotional and spiritual 

connectedness without structured liturgy or reasoned– factual considerations. For example, as Episcopalians, 

we look at scripture logically more than emotionally. Churches that are left-brain tend to talk religion, 

programs, and projects. Yet, today’s people are seeking spirituality, not religion.  Unfortunately, I think we 

in left-brain churches are often nervous to explore spirituality.  We find it difficult to engage or delve into 

our souls. In part, we are great at outreach ministry etc., but we see that as ministry rather than a spiritual 

calling! 

By nature, I am an academic (left-brain). But my academic training was at times rocky because I tried to 

blend right-brain approaches and thoughts etc. Professors do not typically appreciate adventuresome 

imaginative efforts. In various thesis writing, I was told by professors to “sharpen the focus” while are 

argued, “How can we look at specifics until we look at the big picture.” This is also true for the church. 

Thirty years ago I tried to address the notion of the shrinking church (this happened in Canada and Europe 

before moving to the United States). I contend that the church only became serious about shrinkage when 

large influential churches (and diocesan structures) began to feel financial constraints.  

Likewise, the church at national, diocesan and parish levels often “did not appreciate my right-brain” 

thoughts. For example, I once conducted an exercise with a group of clergy on learning styles. Most of the 

clergy were reflective theorists whereas I was into active experimentation. Thus, we were opposites. I still 

like to take risks. I believe that if the church is to survive it must take greater risks.  

Likewise, I stepped on some toes (and still do) when we use Celtic Liturgy. Celtic Liturgy likes to explore 

nature and is holistic whereas the Book of Common Prayer (from its origins till today) is largely linear, 

sequential and offers analytical faith. In other words, the Book of Common Prayer offers a formula of sinner-

saved by Christ. Right-brain liturgy and thinking tends to suggest saved from sins by Christ. This represents 

a shift to a positive view replacing the historic redemptive view. In redemption theology, which predates the 

printing press, the church had power. The priest informed people who were saved (and who weren’t). Sadly, 

much of the church still operates with this underlying image. As for myself, I like to operate with the image, 

that as a priest my role is to help people explore their faith rather than give answers. As a church, we need to 

re-discover the right-brain and balance it with the left-brain so we might garner a more holy wholeness and 

whole holiness as individuals and the church. 

In my view, according to stories about Jesus and words of Jesus, he was one who used both left-brain and 

right-brain. Conversely, the Pharisees and Roman overloads were stuck in left-brain thinking and acting. As 

a right-brain messenger Jesus talked and illustrated the big picture, “Behold the Kingdom of God.” 

Finally, I invite everyone (especially those who are skeptical about left/right brain thinking and acting to take 

this exercise!  

 

As always, your servant in Christ, 

 

David + 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Worship News 
 

 

 

             Sunday, August 6                                                                 

              The Transfiguration of Our Lord   

                         Birthday Church  

        8:00 a.m.   Holy Eucharist Rite I        

       10:30 a.m.   Holy Eucharist II / Family Service  

 

       

 

                                                                                              
 

 

Sunday, August 13                                      
                                                                                                                            10 Pentecost 

                                                  8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite I 

                                                                      10:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite II / Holy Baptism  

 

 

      

 

                                     Sunday, August 20  
                                                11 Pentecost 

                            8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite I 

                           I0:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite II   

                        

 

                                                           Sunday, August 27 
                                                                                          12 Pentecost                       
                                                                                  8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite I 

                                                                                10:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite II  

 

            
 

 

 

          

 

Scripture Readings for August 

 

August 06 Exodus 34:29-35 Psalm 99 2 Peter  1:13-21 Luke 9:28-36 
August 13 Genesis 37:1-4, 12-28 Psalm 105:1-6, 16-22, 45b Romans 10:5-15 Matthew 14:22-33 
August 20 Genesis 45:1-15 Psalm 133  Romans 11:1-2a, 29-32 Matthew 15:10-28 
August 27 Exodus 1:8-2:10 Psalm 124 Romans 12:1-8 Matthew 16:13-20 

  



 

 

 

Wednesdays — 10:00 a.m. 

Holy Eucharist 

has been suspended until September 

due to David’s surgery. 

Please watch your bulletin for further details. 
 

 
 
 
 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE  
ARE NOW PRINTED IN THE BULLETIN 

If there is someone you would like to include in the Prayers of Intercession,  
please call or email the Parish Office by 12 noon the Wednesday before.  

Their name will remain on the list for three weeks.  
843-3868 – secretary@standrews.org 

 

 

 
RECENT ATTENDANCE 

July 02 8:00 a.m.     23        10:30 a.m.      28 No Wed. Worship 

July 09 8:00 a.m.     20     10:30 a.m.      68  No Wed. Worship  

July 16 8:00 a.m.     18    10:30 a.m.      38    No Wed. Worship 

July 23 8:00 a.m.            10:30 a.m.      35     No Wed. Worship 

 

 

Adult Education  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 

. 
 
 

 
 

Bible & Bagels 
We will resume in the fall. 

 

Lectionary Scholars 
will resume Wednesday, 

September 13th, at 11:00 a.m. 
 

The topic will be  
 “Mere Christianity”  

by C. S. Lewis 
 



 

Fellowship  
 

 

“50 Shades of Grace” 
Women's Social Fellowship 

Tuesday, August 1st  

 
Fellowship for All Women 
 
50 Shades of Grace, the fun social group for all women, will dine out at Genova's Pizza in West 
York, 2530 West Market Street, on Tuesday, August 1st at 7 p.m. Please join us.  Let me know if 
anyone needs a ride. 
 
50 Shades of Grace meets the first of every month, regardless of the day on which it falls. 
Those who attend on August 1st will decide the activity for September 1st.  We seem especially 
fond of eating out! 
 
"The fondest memories are made gathered around the table." 
 
 
 

Lynne Kearnan  

 (717) 845-2087 

* * * * * 

 “5-Book Club”  
Summer Reading and more 
 
St. Andrew's 5-Book Club is reading Barbara Tuchman's 1963 Pulitzer Prize winner "The Guns of 
August" for discussion on Sunday, September 17th at 6:30 p.m.  The county library system has 
several copies and an e-audio version available. 
 
Described as "one of the finest works of history written", the book describes the start of World War 
I one hundred years ago.  The U.S. entered the war in 1917. 
 
Refreshments are provided and anyone of any age who reads the book is welcome. 
 

 
 
 

Lynne Kearnan  

 (717) 845-2087 / Email: l_kearnan@hotmail.com 

ECW News 

mailto:l_kearnan@hotmail.com


 

 

ECW Retreat September 15-17, 2017 
 

The Diocese of Central Pennsylvania Episcopal Church will hold their annual 
retreat at the Claggett Center - 3035 Buckeystown Pike, Adamstown, MD  21710 
September 15th ï 17th, 2017. The retreat program of ñSacred Ceremonies of 
Everyday Life: Exploring the Divine through Food, Song, Poetry, Nature and 
Meditationò, will be presented by Rev. Rowena Gibbons, Rector of St. James 
Episcopal Church. Registration forms with additional information are available on 
the table in the Lounge. The deadline for registration is September 1st. 
 

 

 

 

 

Outreach News 
 
 

 

Birthday Church Offering – July 

Our Daily Bread, York Soup Kitchen 
Your gifts totaled $92.00 

Thank you for your generosity! 
 

Birthday Church Offering – August 

Rector’s Discretionary Fund 
Your gifts will be received Sunday, August 6th.     

 

The purpose of the Birthday Church is to supplement or support various identified ministry needs in the 
diocese, our community and congregation. 

 

 

 
 

NOTE OF THANKS 
Dear Friends, 
 
Thank you so much for the retirement party you had on my behalf. It was so kind of you to 
acknowledge your appreciation for my 7 years of service. It has been a joy working with the St. 
Andrew's family. 
 
I pray God's blessings be with you. 
Paula 
 



 

 

 

St. Andrewôs Mission Statement 
 

It is our purpose to serve Christ and his people through  
faithful worship, study, ministry, and mission,  

so as to reflect Godôs love for all. 
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The Rt. Rev. Audrey C. Scanlan 
Bishop 

Diocese of Central Pennsylvania 
----------------- 

Diocesan Mission Statement 
We are partners in Christ with the love 

of God on our lips  
and in our lives. 
------------------- 

Diocesan Web Site 

www.diocesecpa.org 
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August 

Birthdays 
If your birthday is not listed,  
please call the parish office. 

 

01 - Rochelle Jeanmenne  
03 - Sarah Myers 
04 - Coen Beamesderfer   
04 - Phyllis Soldano 
05 - Andrew Breault  
05 - Bob Frey 
05 - Dennis Heinle 
06 - Mary Jane Watt 
08 - John Wampler 
09 - Katherine Leigh-Streeter 
11 - Karen Rutter 
13 - Norma Bankenstein 
13 - Dorrie Frey 
14 - James Gemmill 
14 - Abbi Tarburton  
15 - Robin Chamberlin 
15 - Collin Raborn 
15 - Nancy Young 
16 - Harry Snell V  
16 - Samuel Rooney  
16 - Mary Stevenson 
17 - Cordell Kline  
18 - Linda Flores  
19 - William Reardon 
22 - Charles Kraut Jr. 
23 - James Clark 
23 - David Strausbaugh 
24 - Sophia Gottsch  
25 - Diane Folkenroth 
25 - Andy Krebs 
25 - Kathleen Raborn  
26 - Connie Simons 
27 - Skylar Newman  
29 - Charles Kraut III  
30 - Chandler Miltsch 

 
 

August 

Anniversaries 
If your anniversary is not listed,  

please call the parish office. 
 

22 - Frederic & Mary Stevenson 
22 - Larry & Dorothea Troutman  
24 - Steve & Donna Welty  
  
 

NOTICE:  Bulletin Deadline  

  Each week is Wednesday ð 12 noon 

 

Deadlines for the NET X WORK  

 

August  15th  for September newsletter  

 September 15th  for  October newsletter  

 

Please mark your calendars  

   and be respectful of these deadlines.  

 

CHECK OUT OUR 

WEBPAGE! 

LIKE US ON 

FACEBOOK! 

 


